
27th May 2022

Mr D Kenny
Executive Headteacher

Dear Parents and Carers,
Good afternoon everyone. We have had an amazing week which has had a primary focus on 
enrichment and giving children opportunities to learn outside of the classroom. We have had children 
from Year 4 visiting Dolly Hall on a two-night residential, in which the children have taken part in a 
range of outdoor adventure activities to develop their independence, confidence and trying something 
new. We have to say a massive thank you to Miss. Lunt and Miss. Heaton who have organised the 
residential and to all the staff who went over the course of the week.
On Wednesday, children in school celebrated the Queen's Platinum Jubilee with an afternoon tea 
party in the dining room and activities in class to mark the special occasion. It was fabulous to see all of the activities 
based around Queen Elizabeth II’s coronation date of 1953. 
Finally, last night our children took part in the much anticipated Young Voices concert in Manchester. The school choir 
(led by Miss. Betts) have been rehearsing for the last few months and the children had an amazing experience-
although they were a little tired this morning! It was an amazing evening and thank you for all of your support in 
making it happen. 
Have a restful half term. 
Mr D Kenny – Executive Headteacher

Star of the week 
Congratulations to this week’s 

Stars. We are very proud of you!

NURSERY: Austin McArdle
Betsy Hogarth-Kenealy

RECEPTION: Ellis Morgan
YEAR 1: Harley Morgan
YEAR 2: Luna O’Hare
YEAR 3: Charlotte Gore
YEAR 4: Thea Shipman-Parkinson
YEAR 5: Alice Gore
YEAR 6: Olivia Lee
PPA: Georgie Dring
Afterschool: Josh Spragg

Headteacher Message

.

YEAR ATTENDANCE 
THIS WEEK:

NURSERY 78%

RECEPTION 95.0%

Y1 90.4%

Y2 96.4%

Y3 93.3%

Y4 91.8%

Y5 87.5%

Y6 92.5%

TOTAL 90.6%

YEAR TO DATE 95.6%

Terrific Timekeepers
Can we remind Parents/Carers
that doors open at 8.20am.
Our terrific timekeepers for this week
are our pupils from Y1,Y2,Y4 and Y6. 
Well done! New term, new start, lets 
be on time to school!

What Do I Do Outside School?
What a lucky boy Joe Reilly was from Y5. 
Joe managed to get autographs from 
Klopp himself and the Egyptian King Mo 
Salah. Wow you were in the right place 
at the right time!

The Young Voices Choir

It’s That Time Again!
Let the celebrations begin as the 
reds make their way to Paris to 
hopefully be crowned Champions 
League Winners! We’ve won the 
FA Cup, The EFL Cup, lets try for 
the UEFA Cup and do the treble. 
Lets all get behind 
the boys this 
weekend and 
make it a 
homecoming 
parade to remember. 
COME ON YOU REDS!

School Holidays
School closes today, and will 
reopen on Monday 6th June.

Jubilee Party
The children had an amazing day 
celebrating the Queens Jubilee.



Can you Some of Year 5 have been working hard in our 

wildflower area. This will provide food and a habit for 
important minibeasts. Keep an eye out in summer for 

the first blooms! nd a text out to all the parents who were in 
boxing therapy classes and ask them if they give consent for 
pictures and videos from the club to be used on the bosing 

therapy website. 

FOCUS OF THE WEEK

. 
Dates for your diary
27th May: School closes
6th June: School reopens
8-10th June: Y6 JCA Trip
24th June: INSET Day
28th June: Dean Trust Active Challenge

LATE PICK UP FROM SCHOOL
If children are not collected at the normal pick up time of 
2.50pm OR are late being collected from an afterschool 
activity, they will go into afterschool which is chargeable
as follows:
½ hour from school close time= £3 per day   
1 hour from school close time= £5 per day
anything after a 1 hour stay up until 5.30pm = £10 per day
(Late after 5.30pm - £1 for every minute late)

WORDS OF THE WEEK
MATHS – Measure
ENGLISH – Debate

My Child at School
Text messaging service will stop 

today. 
Please remember to sign up to our ‘My Child at 
School’ app. If you have not received your 
invitation email, please email the school office

office@blacklowbrowschool.co.uk
Please click on the below link for more details 
about the app.
MCAS Parent Guide 
(secureservercdn.net)

The Liverpool Home 
Coming Parade

Please click on the below 
link for details of the home 
coming parade.
Liverpool victory parade 
route in 
full after confirmation 
event will 
take place –
Liverpool Echo

Dolly Hall
Year 4 had an amazing time at Dolly Hall, we really enjoyed our special visit from the Queen to celebrate 

her Jubilee!

Year 6
Year 6 have taken part in a WW2 evacuee 
day. They have created blackout poems, made 
fact files about Anne Frank and prepared jam 
sandwiches for their train journey to safety.
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